
Joan Gallagher-Bell 

June 21, 2017 

Mayor City of Burlington, Councillors and 
Staff 

Re: BAAP Draft 

On behalf of the Burlington Age-Friendly 
Council (BAFC) I recommend the Burlington 
Active Aging as submitted by Mandy 
Newham to Burlington Mayor and Council. 

The project’s staff was diligent in surveying 
as many residents as possible.  The 
document reflects all the information 
gathered.  The time and efforts of the staff 
is truly greatly appreciated. 

The only concern of BAFC is that this will be 
a living document that is updated every 
two years to be appropriate. Due to the 
increasing demographics of seniors within 
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Burlington over the next years.  It is the 
responsibility of the Present Council to 
present to FUTURE Councils particularly 
relevant to have future Councils update.  
After the cost and staff diligence it would 
be a good for Sustainability. 

Burlington Age-Friendly Council 
recommends this Burlington Active Aging 
Plan to proceed and shared with future 
Councils. 

Thank you all.  God Bless! 

Joan Gallagher-Bell Past Chair of BAFC, on 
behalf of BAFC   


